
The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday,  March 26,
2007, at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor Gary Richardson presiding.

Councilmember Velma Johnson gave the invocation.

Cedric Brown called roll. The following members were present:  Terry Adams, Janice Anderson,
Reginald Wilson, Jimmie Robinson, Velma Johnson, and Mayor Gary Richardson. Cedric
Brown acted as clerk.  A quorum being present the meeting was opened for the transaction of
business.

Approval of published minutes from last Council meeting:  Councilmember Velma
Johnson made the motion to approve the published minutes from the last regular Council
meeting.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Janice Anderson.  A roll call vote
resulted in a unanimous vote.

Approval of payment of bills:  Councilmember Janice Anderson made the motion to suspend
rules of immediate consideration of payment and Councilmember Terry Adams seconded the
motion.  Councilmember Velma Johnson made the motion to approve the payment of the
March #2 bills totaling $ 84212.57.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Janice
Anderson.  A roll call vote resulted in a unanimous vote.

Approval of New Business – Riviera Fitness of Midfield located 161 Bessemer Super
Highway. Councilmember Velma Johnson made the motion to approve the new business-
Riviera Fitness of Midfield.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Terry Adams.  All
members present voted aye passing the motion unanimously.

Report from the Mayor:  The Mayor thanked everyone for their participation in making the
parade and awards ceremony for the Lady Patriots a success.  The Mayor reported that a
Superintendent search committee has been formed.  The Mayor reported that there is a va-
cancy on the School Board.  The Mayor reported that a decision has been made to pursue
direct deposit for city employees.  The Mayor reported an update on the complaint made at last
council meeting regarding suspicious individuals in the area of 12th Ave., 11th Ave., 8th St. and
adjacent community.  Chief White stated that since February, a total of 15 warrants have been
issued against 10 separate individuals in the area which formed the basis of this complaint.
Consequently seven of these individuals have been arrested clearing 9 of the warrants.

Report from the Council:  None

Open Meeting to the Public:  None



Adjournment:  Councilmember Terry Adams made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Councilmember Janice Anderson seconded the motion.   All members present voted aye
passing the motion unanimously.




